
 

Curiosity     Courage     Kindness  
We are a vibrant community of unique individuals where all are inspired to learn, laugh and flourish together  

  
  

Before and After School Supervision 

 

Student safety at Hepburn Primary School is our highest priority and the safe and appropriate supervision of 
students is an important element of our duty of care to students. Part of this duty is ensuring parents and 
students are aware of our student supervision arrangements before and aŌer school.  

Before school: School grounds (general play areas) are supervised at 8:35am 

AŌer school: School grounds (front entry and bus collecƟon point) are supervised unƟl 3:45pm 

Students on school grounds outside these Ɵmes will not be supervised (unless they are aƩending a before or 
aŌer school care program or supervised extracurricular acƟvity).  

Parents/carers are requested to ensure that students do not aƩend school outside of these supervised Ɵmes 
unless they are aƩending before or aŌer school care, or a pre-arranged supervised acƟvity (i.e. sports pracƟce).  

Families are encouraged to contact MaƩ Beechey on 03 5348 2531 for more informaƟon about the before and 
aŌer school care faciliƟes available to our school community or if you would like any further informaƟon about 
our student supervision arrangements. 

For a copy of our school’s Yard Duty and Supervision Policy please contact the school office. This policy 
includes Hepburn Primary School’s student supervision arrangements across the school day, including 
before and aŌer school.  
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